
Village of Arlington Heights 
Public Notice 

2019 Substantial and Other Amendments 
30-Day Public Comment Period 

(Corrected from 5-Day Public Comment Period) 
 

Beginning June 14, 2023, the Village of Arlington Heights is making available for public 
comment proposed substantial and other amendments to its 2019 Annual Action Plan.  
 
The 2019 Annual Action Plan contains the Village’s plan for how it will utilize its Community 
Development Block Grant CARES Act (CDBG-CV) allocation to respond to, prepare for and 
respond to the COVID-19 coronavirus. 
 
The proposed substantial and other amendments involve reallocating the balance of funds 
previously allocated to an economic development activity to the project category of public 
facilities, canceling one funded public service activity due to lack of demand for the service, 
reallocating the balances from other previously funded activities under the general public service 
project category of public services with activities to be approved by the Village Board, and 
adjusting beneficiary goals according to reallocations. 
 
Additional information regarding the substantial and other amendments will be posted on the 
Village website and is also will be available by calling the Department of Planning and 
Community Development at (847) 368-5200 or contacting planningmail@vah.com. 
 
Village Hall is wheelchair accessible.  Persons with disabilities requiring auxiliary aids or services, 
such as an American Sign Language interpreter or written materials in accessible formats, should 
contact Erin Mercado, at 33 S. Arlington Heights Road, Arlington Heights, Illinois 60005, 
emercado@vah.com or (847)368-5793 
 
The Department of Planning and Community Development staff will be available to accept 
written or verbal comments during regular business hours from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm at Village 
Hall: 33 S. Arlington Heights Rd., Arlington Heights, IL 60005 or at (847) 368-5214.  Written 
comments may be mailed to the Village at:  33 S. Arlington Heights Rd., Arlington Heights, IL 
60005 or sent by email to nboyer@vah.com or by fax to (847) 368-5988.  This public comment 
period expires on July 15, 2023. 
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